Stories from Australia 

Bob Mendelsohn, LCJE coordinator for Oceania 

From street corner to special meeting 
from Rahel Landrum 
“Jesus was a nice Jewish boy,” Estelle told Rahel while Rahel was passing out gospel tracts in the main business district of Sydney (2006). Estelle was willing to continue to meet with Rahel to talk about Jesus who claimed to be the Messiah who could give her life and forgiveness of sins. While they met and discussed the Bible, Estelle suggested Rahel should come and talk to her group that meets at the humanist society. Rahel agreed. She had other unsaved Jewish people made similar suggestions regarding secular or other Jewish groups, but nothing had ever eventuated. To her surprise, Rahel got a call from the organizer, asking if she could come and speak to the group. So we got the chance to go and address a group of 14 self-defined atheists and skeptics. 

Besides comments of disagreement, we didn’t know what to expect. It turned out to be an interesting meeting. Even before Rahel started to speak, people came to look and buy the books we brought. The original organizer had an emergency in the family and had Fred, another leader of the group moderate the meeting instead. Rahel noticed Fred’s accent and asked him where he was from. Fred told her he was born in Germany but his family fled to Shanghai before WWII started. Rahel asked, “You’re not Jewish, are you?” Fred said he was. So Fred, an atheist Jew had to introduce and moderate a meeting where a Jew for Jesus was speaking. Rahel spoke about how we can’t ignore the fact that Jesus is who He says He is, told her testimony of faith, and showed how one can be Jewish and believe in Jesus. We did get what we expected, comments of disagreement but also other, more pleasant ones. One person came after the meeting and said that this was one of the most interesting and liveliest discussions they’ve had. The best response came from John, the most belligerent person who needed to be constantly asked to not interrupt Rahel’s speech. He said, “if she believes in the Bible so passionately, maybe I should go back home and start reading it.” 

HIT produces a new life 
from Mark Landrum 
It was a missionary’s dream. An Israeli rang our office wanting to talk about Y'shua. (2006) Peter had been reading about Jewish people believing in Jesus during his recent travels in New Zealand. He had stayed with a few Christian people from both the Chibburim and the HIT (Hosting Israeli Travellers) programs who lovingly shared the Gospel with him, gave him Messianic books in English & Hebrew, and showed him “The Passion of the Christ” video. The movie impacted Peter so much that since then he’d rented the video and seen it five more times. After that he decided it was more economical to purchase the video. 

The next stop in his travels was Sydney. By the time he got here and we met with him, he was very close to making a decision to accept Y'shua as his Messiah. It was important for him to meet other Jewish people and, particularly an Israeli like Rahel, who believed in Jesus. Several days later, Peter prayed to accept Jesus as his Messiah and became a new creation in Him. 

His baptism two weeks later was eventful. One of Mark’s former neighbours, who is Jewish and not so happy about our faith, was present at the public beach where we had the event. When he found out Peter was also Jewish, he tried to interfere, hoping to stop the baptism. As Peter got out of the water, Peter had the opportunity to give an account of his faith and public commitment to follow Jesus. As our neighbour, Jonathan approached him, Peter’s words were: “Now that I believe in Jesus, I feel more Jewish than before.” 

Since then Peter’s growing in the faith tremendously and seems very committed to fellowship with other believers, studying the Bible and even volunteers with us. Please pray that God will protect and guide him in His purpose for him. 

Now Peter (going by: Gal) is serving on the JFJ Summer campaign this July in New York City. How good is that! 

London to Launceston to Lordship 
from Bob Mendelsohn 
(Another) Peter is 57 and came to Tasma​nia, Australia, from the suburbs of London about 30 years ago. He was very commit​ted to his Jewish family and the religion of the rabbis. He travelled a fair bit and con​ducted business in Sydney and Melbourne and all over Tasmania. He found pleasure in many things and people, but longed to find a real connection with God. The synagogue was empty, his own life in his own words was “empty” as well. Peter had done some serious study on religion. He grew up in a very normal Jewish home with lots of questions and fewer answers. 

He went to hear Billy Graham in London 30 years ago and even went forward at the invitation, but he lived as if nothing occurred that night. 

I was out on the streets of the centre of Launceston (2006) and Peter was surprised to meet me handing out Gospel tracts there. I gave him a tract I had written for a big football game that was on the next day. He stopped and read the whole thing. He asked me if I was the author, Bob Mendelsohn. “Yes,” I answered. 

Seems Peter had visited our website and even watched a segment on the religi​ous affairs TV show, Compass. He was captivated, that he and I should be meeting in such an unlikely location. (I find it very likely). After 20 more minutes of religious “unpacking” and answering his questions, Peter and I sat down to pray together. “Jesus, I accept you as my Messiah and Saviour. You died for me and rose to give me new life,” he prayed. How awesome is our God who does all things well. 

We’ve spoken several times on the phone since and he’s studying his Bible and meeting up with other believers in a continued walk with Y’shua. Thanks be to God! 
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